
Facility Committee Meeting Notes 
Monday, December 6, 5:30pm 

District Conference Room 
 
PRESENT:  Jeff Winkler, Chris Page, Laurie Steen, Jeff Smrecek, Doreen 
Trueden, Michelle Jensen, Sue Erickson, John Polzin, 

 
• Middle School Review – Update on Schedule and Progress: 

o Summary attached, dated 12/3/2010. 
 

• Elementary School Rooftop Ventilation Noise Concern: 
o Jeff Smrecek has forwarded the concerns to NAMI.  They have 

identified some possible areas of noise to investigate in the 
April/May 2011.  The chiller unit has been turned off during the 
cold months so the noise cannot be identified until next Spring.  
NAMI will also investigate the option of controlling the 
Elementary School HVAC with an integrated computer program 
instead of having the chiller operate on a set-point method. 

 
• Referendum Projects 2010-11 Update: 

o A Referendum Expenditure List 2008-2013 was distributed(and 
is attached) for everyone to review.  Specific to note for 2010-11 
are the following: Clocks/PA system, Asphalt, Textbooks-HS 
Math, FACE, Life After HS.  The roof project is listed separately 
below. 

 
• MS/HS Roof Plan Update: 

o Summary attached, dated 12/2/2010.  Planning to spend 
$199,900 during Summer 2011. 

 
• Athletic Boosters – Possible Projects 

o Sue Erickson presented 2 projects that the Athletic Boosters are 
exploring.  The trophy case in the commons had to be removed 
when the Food Line #2 was constructed – they would like to 
explore building a new trophy case on the south wall of the 
commons.  Sue will work with John Polzin to determine the size 
and check for interested volunteers for portions of the 
construction.  The Athletic Boosters are also interested in 
renovating the HS Baseball Dugouts.  They will work with John 
Polzin to get some design options and estimated costs to 
determine how to proceed. 
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